
SENIOR CONNECT
MAY 2023

 Senior Connect is a convenient and easy way to stay informed
about what's happening in Lawrence Township. 



Our goal is to connect people in our community. If you know a

senior in Lawrence Township that would like the newsletter,
print it out for them and deliver it with a friendly smile! Black-

and-white copies are available in the Municipal Building.

Hello Everyone!
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Announcements / News

Lawrence Township has been awarded $65,000 

Lawrence Township has been awarded $65,000 by the New Jersey
Department of Community Affairs' Local Recreation Improvement
Grant to update Eldridge Park equipment. 

Citizen of the Year Awards

You nominated community members to receive the Citizen of the Year
Award. Come to the Awards Ceremony at Town Council 5/2.

Lawrence Township named a 2022 Tree City!

Lawrence Township was named a 2022 Tree City USA® by the Arbor
Day Foundation in honor of its commitment to effective urban forest
management!

Property Taxes

Second quarter property taxes are due in the Tax Collector’s office by
4:30 on Wednesday May 10th 2023 to avoid penalty. Tax Collector:
609-844-7041

Municipal Building Closed

Lawrence Township Municipal Offices will be closed on Monday, May
29 in observance of Memorial Day. Monday's trash and recycling has
been rescheduled for Saturday, May 27 and Saturday, June 3rd. 

https://lawrencetwp56326.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?notrack=1&notrack=1&redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cubmouZ292JTJGZGNhJTJGZGxncyUyRnByb2dyYW1zJTJGbHJpZ2dyYW50cy5zaHRtbA==&sig=H21QdV4UcrSGtaT93TxBUumSGkYp8mrufkAqUWgbUT13&iat=1682447940&a=%7C%7C800952391%7C%7C&account=lawrencetwp56326%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=ugywjjGhB%2BZhpEvTqb91ox9gKJFTVMXJrFnGG6pq0%2BLGDtblfA%3D%3D%3AXmAOLmpP3K7HunaPrGG53M3c4gy%2FKFpR&s=bad97c655476f96a390a72c05a742011&i=75A84A5A1428
tel:609-844-7041


If it's on the internet, it must be true.......ehhh, not really! A brief history of my salary and my
responsibilities. - Kevin Nerwinski, Municipal Manager's Blog

I recently came upon a Facebook post on one of the several community pages that stated the
following:  While raising our taxes, the town manager went from a salary of about $140000 to
$225,000. Why is the council making these moves. Did anyone else ever get a salary increase like
that???????! No wonder the manager wants behind-closed-doors meetings instead of public
discussions.

So, I thought, ok  -- this may be the time where I peel away the onion of misinformation and
celebrate a little more transparency with facts and context.  My salary was an issue at the last
election, and it seems like it may be again in this year's election.  I responded to the post as follows
(with some slight modifications included):

Hey Everyone; not everything you find and read online is true or provides context or explanation.
The Employment Agreement I executed with the Township of Lawrence is dated April 28, 2017, and
is available to anyone who makes an OPRA request. I took over the position of Municipal Manager
from my predecessor, Richard Krawzcun, who was earning approximately $227,000 annually (yes,
six years ago). My initial salary was $164,000, not $140,000, as the post suggests.  More than
$60,000 less than the predecessor Municipal Mananger. 

The Employment Agreement provided for annual adjustments based on the cost of living increases
received by other "Unclassified and/or Exempt" personnel working for our town. In addition, the
Agreement provided for performance appraisals conducted on a semi-annual basis for December
2017, 2018, and 2019 and June 2018, 2019 (a probationary period to allow the elected officials to
evaluate my performance more regularly and make incremental salary adjustments to close the
salary gap with my predecessor). These performance reviews were negotiated and built into the
Agreement because the disparity between the initial salary of $164,000 and the salary of my
predecessor was substantial, and I would not accept the position otherwise.  

The Township hired me as the Municipal Manager and QPA (Qualified Purchasing Agent has a
separate average statewide salary of approximately $45,000).  In addition to the responsibilities of a
municipal manager by statute in our form of government, I am the Director of Community
Development (previously a full-time township position) a member of the Planning Board and
Director of Public Safety.  Also, when the Director of Affordable Housing (Andrew Link) retired
(earning a salary and benefits that totaled more than $120K), I took on his responsibilities because I
knew affordable housing from when I worked with him as the Municipal Attorney. I did this for no
additional compensation (and hired an outside firm to process applications for less than $12,000
annually, so we didn't have to employ any support staff - saving the Township approximately
$115,000). 

With these savings, we were able to add the Community Aide position to our operations -- providing
the Township with a professional and designated information officer to better communicate with
our residents on various platforms and support new businesses. The governing body wanted to....



implement this for several years, and we seized the opportunity to do it at the right time. We
accomplished this AND reduced THE OVERALL costs to the taxpayer. In addition, for those that have
stated publicly and incorrectly, I do NOT take health benefits from the Township, which can cost more
than $20,000 for families.

Moreover, because of my experience as the Municipal Attorney for the Township, I frequently review and
prepare documents that, under my predecessor, were done by the Township Attorney (charging an
hourly rate). There are way too many instances to name where my prior municipal attorney experience
has allowed our community to save thousands of dollars in legal fees because we do not have to engage
and pay a private attorney to do the work or provide guidance on issues.

Finally, when my contract was renewed and extended in July 2020 (also available to anyone who makes an
OPRA request), the governing body included that I am to maintain a social media presence on various
social media sites (which consists of a blog site) and to roll out a committed social media program and
communications plan for the Township.

So, if you judge me......please consider the facts and what I do for the community. Also, please do not
compare me to Business Administrators within Ewing Township, Hamilton Township, Trenton, or any
other community with a directly elected Mayor.  That would be comparing apples to oranges.  They have
fewer responsibilities than Municipal Managers. We are a Council-Manager form of government. Our
elected officials are part-time. Our Mayor has no authority or responsibility over municipal operations or
even an office in our Municipal Building. A municipal manager is responsible for all of the day-to-day
operations of the municipal government (and all that it entails with 12 departments and more than 200
employees providing services to our community) AND is ultimately responsible for resident concerns.

For directly elected Mayor towns, along with a full-time business administrator, the Mayor is a full-time
position, earning a full-time salary (and benefits), with authority to hire and fire department heads,
handles constituency concerns, and is involved more directly in preparing the municipal budget. And has
one or more full-time assistants. That is not what we do here.  Our elected officials appoint the municipal
manager, set policy and are responsible to adopt a municipal budget and pass other important
ordinances and resolutions. 

I hope this shines more light and clarifies how much I am paid, how my salary has increased over the six
years I have been working here (which is close to equal to my predecessor of six years ago), and my
overall responsibilities. I will leave for another day how we transformed our grant program to bring in
millions of dollars more annually to this community compared to past years. As opposed to how the
person who posted on FB about my salary increases, the other way to look at it is that our elected officials
required the newly hired municipal manager to prove his value over a period of 2.5 years instead of
simply matching the salary of the prior manager.  Six years into this job, I am now at the salary level of my
predecessor.  

As for the comment that I want "behind closed doors meetings," I can only say that it is not only false, it is
simply incredible in light of all of the information I have made available to all of you in the past six years. 
 The effort I have made to explain our decisions or the process we follow is well documented, and the
community is more informed now than ever before.  



*****Officer Spotlight*****
This week’s “Spotlight” is Officer Michael Hammond # 250. Officer Hammond is a 3-year veteran with

the Lawrence Twp. Police Department. Officer Hammond has been working in Lawrence Twp. for
much longer than that however. In 2013 he began working for the Township as a Police Dispatcher.

Following that he was a firefighter. His family also has a long history in law enforcement. Both of his
grandfathers were Police Officers, Sergeants actually!

Officer Hammond said he became a Police Officer because he wanted to give back to the
community. He also said that he really enjoys being a Police Officer as it had been his dream since

before he was dispatching. It took him some time to get hired but he made it! He also said he enjoys
the fact that he is “preventing crime” in our community but the “community outreach” is really

important to him. He is frequently involved in community events and always tries to get to know
the people in the community he serves.

Officer Hammond said, “The job, like any job, has its ups and downs. The important thing that I
always remember is that I am here to serve the community.” Officer Hammond said it is that service

that keeps him going and makes the job memorable and rewarding. To sum up Officer Hammonds
character in one word, the word would be “Service.” Great having you with us Officer Hammond!






🌟 SPRING AND SUMMER PROGRAMS - Register Today! 🌟



Art Camp
Safety Town

Summer Camp
Nature Camp

Adult Pickleball
Hula Hoop

Recreation: 609-844-7064



Health: 609-844-7089





On Earth Day, we celebrated
longtime community leader Anne

Demarais for her decades long
commitment to sustainability and

green space initiatives by renaming
the Nature Center in her honor.

Thank you, Anne!
We would like to thank all of Anne's

family and friends who helped us
put this event together!



Today Councilmember Jim Kownacki
and members of Growth and

Redevelopment welcomed a new
cosmetic spa to Lawrence Township!

Congratulations Soulmedica, and
thank you for choosing Lawrence.



25 Texas Ave, Lawrence Township NJ



Public Works employees Dave, Anthony, and Anton
planted a Forest Pansy Redbud at the Municipal Building

for arbor day! Additionally we will plant six Dawn
Redwoods at Maidenhead donated by Shade Tree

Advisory Committee member David Bosted. Thank you
for keeping Lawrence green! 



















Sign up for Nixle alerts for Lawrence Township. 

Nixle keeps you up-to-date with relevant information from your local
public safety departments & schools. 

Or sign-up online to receive emails and phone calls
(It’s easy and anyone can join): Go to local.nixle.com/register/  

EMERGENCY ALERTS






We have a new E-Newsletter



Please visit our website to sign up:
https://www.lawrencetwp.com

Or call 609-844-7074
for sign-up assistance











\ 

Line Dance 
Wednesday’s with James Ellis – 9:30 AM
Friday’s with Rose Majofsky – 9:30 AM 

Visit or call 
(609) 844-7048 

the senior center to 
register 

Lawrence Township

Senior Only 60 
years and older 

Class size
limited 

Lawrence Township Office on Aging 



 

DUPLICATE
BRIDGE 
Lawrence Township Senior Center
30 E. Darrah Lane 
Lawrence, NJ 08648 

TUESDAYS
9:00 AM 

Come out and play Duplicate Bridge at the

Lawrence Senior Center. 

Organized by Stu Augustin 

Call the center at (609) 844- 7048 to register. 























If you have any questions related to Senior
Connect, or Lawrence Township broadly, reach out

to the Community Aide for further information. 



phone: 609-844-7074
email: cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com


